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AOOS Executive Committee Meeting
August 6, 2010
Meeting summary prepared by Darcy Dugan and Molly McCammon
Attending by teleconference were Executive Committee members: Denby Lloyd (chair), Ed Page (Secretary), Glenn Sheehan (Vice-Chair), Doug DeMaster (Treasurer), and Ian Dutton (Ex-officio).  Also present: AOOS staff Molly McCammon and Darcy Dugan.

The meeting was called to order at noon by Chair Denby Lloyd. 

1. Data Management RFP
Ed Page moved (seconded by Glenn Sheehan) to go into executive session for the purpose of discussing the results of the AOOS Data Management solicitation and review.

The Committee went into executive session at 12:05 pm and came out of executive session at approximately 12:45 pm.

Motion by Ian Dutton, second by Ed Page: to accept the independent review panel’s recommendation and award a 5-year contract for AOOS Data Management Services to Axiom Consulting and Design of Anchorage AK contingent on the following:
1. Successful resolution of any issues of concern identified during the review process;
2. Consideration and successful incorporation where appropriate, during contract language and work plan negotiations, of additional recommendations made by the review panel; and
3. Development of the contract as an annual contract with renewal options contingent on development, approval and successful execution of an annual work plan.
Discussion: Chairman Lloyd noted that that it had only come to his attention during the discussion in executive session that the Alaska Department of Fish and Game was a small partner (approximately $60k out of $500k total) in this proposal.  He said he did not believe that would influence his vote or constitute a conflict of interest on his part, but asked other members of the Executive Committee if they believed he had a conflict.  The other members said they did not believe he had a conflict.  Chairman Lloyd thus indicated his intent to vote on the contract motion.

Motion approved unanimously without objection.
2: FY11-15 AOOS PROPOSAL
AOOS Executive Director Molly McCammon briefed the Executive Committee on the planning and timelines for the FY11-15 AOOS proposal, due to NOAA October 1.  McCammon plans to have a draft done by September 1, with AOOS Board review the week of September 7.  An outline of possible components has been developed and soon will be given broader circulation, including to the full board.

Executive Committee Members had the following comments:

· Glenn Sheehan – should clarify that one of the AOOS priorities is the Arctic.
· Ian Dutton – the education/outreach component should include a linkage to developing materials for the Coastal American Ocean Today kiosk at the Alaska SeaLife Center.
· Ian Dutton – need to add the AOOS staffing component.
· State of the Ocean report needs to be added as a component.
· Data visualization and integration tools for coastal and marine spatial planning need to be added.
· Glenn Sheehan – mention support for cabled observatories.
· Should use this as a preliminary document to feed into more a comprehensive ocean observing plan for Arctic.
No official action was taken on this issue. The proposal outline will be distributed to the full Board the week of Aug 9th.

3. Reallocation of Arctic equipment funds
McCammon brought to the Executive Committee for their consideration a proposal to use the $55k remaining in the $195k allocated in the current FY10 budget for Arctic equipment.  The proposal from Jeremy Mathis at UAF would use the funds for a new mooring at the GAK 1 site in Resurrection Bay.  It would test equipment and various sensors, especially those for ocean acidification monitoring that would be used on moorings to be deployed in the Arctic.  Mathis had proposed using this mooring as a year-round  test-bed for similar equipment to be deployed in the Arctic.

After some discussion, the EXCOM voted unanimously to keep the funding available for equipment to be deployed specifically in the Arctic.
4. Executive Director Evaluation
The Committee moved to go into Executive Session (Ian Dutton motion, Ed Page second) again at 1:15 pm to evaluate the performance of Executive Director Molly McCammon.

Following executive session, the Executive Committee voted unanimously to approve a new 3-year contract with McCammon to be signed by McCammon, Denby Lloyd as chair, and Ian Dutton as representative of the AOOS fiscal agent, the Alaska SeaLife Center.  The Committee asked McCammon to work with Dutton and Lloyd to prioritize performance objectives for the coming year.
The Executive Committee meeting adjourned at 1:45 pm.


